Adams and Jefferson County Hazardous Response Authority

Board of Director’s Meeting Agenda

January 26, 2021
Rescheduled to February 8, 2021

Location:
Virtual Meeting using ZOOM. Meeting Sign-in information:
Join Zoom Meeting

Glenn Grove is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Rescheduled Board of Director's Meeting

Time: Feb 8, 2021 02:00 PM Mountain Time (US and Canada)

Start Time: 
Meeting called to order by: 




Time:

1400
Attendance:
Roll call and introductions
Board Members Present:

Board Members Excused:
Other Attendees: Feis & Company
Changes or Additions to Agenda:
2019 Audit Presentation and Report by Feis & Company
· Bob Feis

· Dwane Barkley
Minutes from past meeting: 
October 27, 2020
Discussion:
Past meeting minutes from October 27, 2020 were signed as approved by the board and are posted to the website. 

Financials:
Not yet approved awaiting audit review and report
Discussion:




Moved:



Seconded:




Motion status:
Coordinators Report:
Team Meetings
· The Strategic Working Group (SWG) held a virtual meeting on January 5, 2021to discuss guidance for team activities such as quarterly training and equipment needs. Perry Otero hosted the meeting and the three working groups.

· FEMA State Homeland Security Program grant applications are due to the North Central Region by 1700 on Wednesday February 10th, 2021. Adams – Jeffco is participating in two instrument grant projects: the FTIR and NIR and HazMat Technician Training. The FTIR and NIR applications being submitted through both State Homeland Security Program (SHSP) and the Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) program which is expected to be due in late February.

· The UASI Governance system is under review by Denver and the State DHSEM as part of a review and comparison with other cities programs by a contractor. Clint Fey had been nominated to be the Vice-Chair of that group.
Adams-Jeffco HazMat Team Training:
· 1st Quarter - January 11, 13 and 15, 2021 held via Zoom platform and delivered by Brian Mills, North Metro Fire. Topic was initial response, size-up and protective actions. Not all agencies sent me their rosters but those that did totaled 25 team members.
· 2nd Quarter – April 12, 14 and 16, 2021

· 3rd Quarter – August 9,11 and 13, 2021

· 4th Quarter – October 11,13 and 15, 2021
· The postponed HazMat Technician classes from both the UASI grant and the Division of Fire Prevention and Control are being reviewed and scheduled. We will post them as soon as dates and host locations have been confirmed.
Board of Director’s Meeting Dates (Held on the fourth Tuesday of the first month of each quarter) 

1st Quarter – January 26,2021 via Zoom 
2nd Quarter - April 27, 2021 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols.
3rd Quarter - July 27, 2021 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols.

4th Quarter - October 26, 2021 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols. 
Vehicle Status

Decon-1 had the tires replaced on January 11th due to the age per the NFPA recommendations for emergency vehicles.
Finances

· The monthly financial packages for January through December, 2020 are posted on the website. Please remember that they are currently posted only on the members area as proposed still awaiting the audit report, financial review and approval by the board prior to posting on the public accessible portion of the website.
· December 2020 end of year review

· There will be no budget increase for 2021 

· There was approximately $37,000 ($36,917) carried over into the Capital Reserve Account from 2020

· I had intended to have the Decon truck tires posted to FY 2020. Scheduling did not allow that to happen so there is an estimated $7,000-$8,000 that should have been encumbered prior to year’s end.
· Awaiting invoice information from North Metro Fire (Fleet Services)
Board Member Reports:
Bill Blackburn:

(
Lisa Oliveto
( 
Karl Smalley:
(
John Simpson:
( 
Doug Hall:

( Bob Hose
Jamie Denison:

(
Jesse Miller:
(
Clint Garner
(
Jon Everhart
(
David Ramos
(
Clint Fey
(
Other Reports:
Old Business:
· In order to update the signature’s cards with Bank of the West for both AJCHRA and Jeffco Substance accounts, we will need to identify which board members will be signer on the account(s).
· Jeffco Substance:

· The lack of signors for the Jeffco Substance Authority has not been resolved. Jeffco BCC/ County Attorney advised the  need to have the Jeffco board member(s) as signers even though Karl is the AJCHRA Treasurer 
· Status of RFP for legal review of the By-Laws
· Coordinator Job Description Review
New Business:
· The regional HazMat Teams are requesting funding through the Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI -Denver) and the State Homeland Security Program (SHSP/ North Central Region) to replace both the current Fourier Transform Infrared Spectroscopy (FTIR) and the near Infrared Spectroscopy (NIR, Near IR or Raman technology). We have two of each; one each on HM-1 and HM-4. These units are over ten-years old and are no longer supported by the manufacturers although service-life was expected to be another 5-7 years. As part of the NCR grant process, additional scoring points are awarded if the applicant includes a “hard match” cost offset as part of the application. One point is awarder for 1-10 percent with two points awarded foe 11-20 percent and so on. It is recommended that the teams contribute 11% to receive the two points as opposed to 10% for one point. Financial request for the FTIR is $85,000 per unit or $170,000 on that grant, for a hard match of $9,350 per unit or $18,700 for two FTIR units. The Raman project will be requesting $65,000 per unit or $130,000 for AJCHRA. 11% match would be $7,150 per unit or $14,300. The grant application must be submitted no later than 5:00 PM on Wednesday February 10th for the NCR with the UASI closing date not yet posted but not far behind. I am asking the Board to authorize the commitment of $33,000 from the capital reserve funds as matching funds should the grant projects be approved. If approved, the Authority would net equipment worth approximately $300,000 depending on actual cost at the time of purchase.
Executive Session:
As necessary. 
Adjourned:
Moved:



Seconded:


Time:
Next Meeting Date: 
Scheduled to be held Tuesday April 27, 2021 1300-1500.  Format and/or location to be determined. 
